
Nestlé in Michigan

In 2001, Michigan gave Nestlé (then Perrier) a permit to pump 400 
gallons per minute (gpm) in Mecosta County. Nestlé sent the wa-
ter through a pipe to its new bottling plant then exported it as Ice 
Mountain “spring water.” Nestlé simultaneously mounted a world-
wide campaign to convince people they needed bottled spring wa-
ter even though tap water was just as clean in most places with 
public water systems. They have successfully built this artificial 
need that grows profits while polluting the planet with plastic bottles 
and impairing and privatizing the water of the commons.

This sparked a public outcry and protests as soon as the com-
munity became aware of their presence. They began to notice a 
nearby stream and two lakes were turning into mudflats. Michigan 
Citizens for Water Conservation formed and joined forces with at-
torney Jim Olson to file suit in circuit court in 2002 for violations of 
the common law of water and the Michigan Environmental Protec-
tion Act (MEPA).

Nine years and one million dollars later, the court case resulted in 
a complete shutdown of the high-capacity wells because the diver-
sion of water was shown to impair water, its ecosystems, and uses. 

That ruling still stands as precedent, although Nestlé was able to 
reverse the shutdown and come to a settlement allowing it to pump 
at greatly reduced rates with restrictions.

To make up for its loss, Nestlé turned to the City of Evart 20 miles 
north where it had promised jobs and other perks, like a new ath-
letic field, and increased pumping at two dedicated city wells, from 
which they paid fees like residents. They also began pumping at 
a spring-water well on private land, PW 101, at 150 gpm in 2009.

In 2015, the MDEQ granted Nestlé an increase at PW 101 to 250 
gpm with no public notice or the review required by laws revised in 
2008. Late in 2015, Nestlé applied for an additional 150 gpm from 
this well bringing the total to 400 gpm. This is the same amount of 
spring water found to be detrimental to the ecosystem in the Me-
costa case 20 miles away.

The Resistance Grows

In the fall of 2016 the MDEQ announced it would grant the permit, 
posting the notice on an obscure website. Thanks to the diligent 
investigative reporting of Garrett Ellison of MLive, the public was 
notified with four days left to comment.

Nestlé and water justice 
in the Great Lakes



We mobilized quickly, gathered thousands of comments and 
forced extensions and a public hearing in Big Rapids that drew 
600 angry people. Residents of Detroit and Flint came and spoke 
out on the injustice of giving water for corporate profit while the 
State used Emergency Managers to poison the people of Flint and 
facilitate water shut offs for over 100,000 people in Detroit. The 
DEQ granted the permit in April of 2017 in spite of the 80,000 writ-
ten comments opposing it. It requires Nestlé to develop a real time 
monitoring system that should have been in place long ago.

Nestlé gets water from most of its wells for next to nothing. They 
pay $200 per year for paperwork for each location. In 2017 the 
total withdrawal, not counting the two dedicated city wells, was 
291,429,360 gallons from the waters of the commons at a cost 
of $600 total for the three locations it uses. In other words, about 
485,000 gallons of clean water goes to Nestlé for a dollar. They 
sell the bottles containing a few ounces back for that same dol-
lar. If they can pump at 400 gpm from this one well in Evart they 
will get 210 million gallons for $200. We ask what kind of bills the 
people of Flint and Detroit would have if they could pay those rates. 
Instead they pay some of the highest rates in the country for their 
water and some of it is still undrinkable. Many have been shut off 
for inability to pay while Nestlé seeks to increase its grab of water 
from the commons.

Michigan Citizens for Water Conservation and the Grand Traverse 
Band of Ottawa and Chippewa Indians filed Petitions for a Con-
tested Case Hearing on the same day, May 30, 2018. The files 
were joined and are currently before an administrative law judge 
at the DEQ. The Grand Traverse Band is asserting a procedural 
due process claim due to the failure of the DEQ to consider treaty-
reserved rights. The flora and Fauna resources subject to hunt-

ing, fishing, and gathering rights of the 1836 Treaty Tribes, which 
includes the Grand Traverse Band, are within the area impacted 
by Nestlé’s withdrawal and are therefore property rights protected 
by the US Constitution. They were never consulted. MCWC is con-
testing the permit under terms of the Safe Drinking Water Act of 
2008 and several other acts and common law principles in place 
in Michigan.

Nestlé is currently responding to a public relations nightmare 
prompted by the attentions of the water justice movement. Within 
days of the DEQ’s granting of the latest permit, the State of Michi-
gan cut off the water delivery pods in Flint, claiming the water was 
now clean and they were not needed. Of course this was not true 
and they still are needed, as the pipes have not all been fixed and 
people are still forced to depend on bottled water. They would pre-
fer bulk deliveries from the commons under a declaration of disas-
ter status, but that has been consistently denied to them. Instead, 
the State has purchased bottles from Nestlé and others for four 
years and “given” them to the people. With the State dropping out, 
Nestlé moved in to claim charity status with the delivery of a few 
trucks a week of more plastic bottles. They have also run a non-
stop series of ads promoting their “charity” to Flint. Someday we 
will get the figures on how much profit Nestlé has generated from 
the Flint Water Crisis. Clearly privatizing the waters of the com-
mons has not benefited those without clean water in Detroit or Flint, 
nor has it benefited the ecosystems Nestlé disrupts.

Nestlé in Ontario

In the summer of 2016, southern Ontario faced harsh drought 
conditions. That summer Nestlé purchased the Middlebrook well 
in Elora, Ontario despite the municipality’s attempt to buy it to safe-



guard their vulnerable water supply. This sparked a national outcry.

When Nestlé bought the well local groups came together. Save Our 
Water, Guelph and Centre Wellington Chapters of the Council of 
Canadians, and Wellington Water Watchers  mobilized thousands 
of people to protect water from Nestlé and call for a phase-out of 
bottled water takings. Tens of thousands of people in the Great 
Lakes and beyond have taken the Boycott Nestlé pledge and com-
mitted to take action to protect our water. The Ontario government’s 
response to our demand for action was to enact a temporary mora-
torium on new or expanded bottled water permits.

 Concerned Centre Wellington residents commissioned an inde-
pendent study of future municipal water needs.  The Hunter Re-
port, now complete, concludes that permitting large-scale, com-
mercial water extraction at Middlebrook is a threat to the future 
development of Centre Wellington’s water system.  A recent Coun-
cil of Canadians poll indicates that the majority of Ontarians want 
Nestlé to sell the Middlebrook well to the local community and a 
Council of Canadians poll  conducted prior to the June 2018 elec-
tion showed that Ontario voters want bottled water permits elimi-
nated completely.

The Middlebrook well is Nestlé’s third in the region. The Ontario 
government's two-year moratorium for new and expanded bottled 
water permits – resulting in a pause on Nestlé's plan to extract 1.6 
million litres of water a day from Middlebrook in addition to their 
current  water taking of  4.7 million litres per day  from  the water-
shed –  was set to end on January 1, 2019. The moratorium has 
been extended  for one more year.

Nestlé continues pumping, without permits, removing up to 4.7 mil-
lion litres of water per day from two wells in the Guelph region. 
Nestlé's permits for the Aberfoyle well expired on July 31, 2016 and 
the Erin permit expired on August 31, 2017. The City of Guelph has 
issued a report on how Nestlé’s water takings could impact future 
water supplies.

As of August 1, 2017, water bottlers have to pay $503.71 for every 
million litres of groundwater they take. Although this is up from the 
previous $3.71 fee, it still only amounts to 1/20th of a penny for 
every litre that Nestlé pumps and sells.

Maude Barlow, Honorary Chairperson of the Council of Canadians, 
cautions that droughts, climate change and over-extraction con-
tinue to negatively impact our finite groundwater sources.

Clean water in First Nations

 Six Nations of the Grand River, downstream from Nestlé’s water 
takings in Ontario, and the Chiefs of Ontario have stated that First 
Nations have not given consent to Nestlé or other bottled water 

permits in Ontario.

In January 2019, Turtle Island News reported on a meeting with 
Nestlé representatives and Six Nations Chief Ava Hill who bluntly 
said, "Well the truth is you’re taking the water out of the ground and 
we don't want you to."

The Chiefs of Ontario sent a letter on July 19 to former Premier 
Kathleen Wynne on the regulation “Taking Ground Water To Pro-
duce Bottled Water” and said, “First Nations across respective 
tertiary watersheds did not approve, condone or consent to the 
commercial bulk taking of water by …. for-profit companies... As 
such, we urge your government to cancel any and all commercial 
bulk water takings, including those that were conveniently renewed 
before your two year moratorium. Water authority and jurisdiction 
rests with the respective First Nations within their local tertiary wa-
tersheds.”
 
In January 2019, there were a total of 73 Drinking Water Advisories 
(DWAs) in First Nations across Canada, with 108 short-term DWAs 
in Ontario alone. Some of these First Nations have been under 
DWAs for 5, 10 and some nearly 20 years and are forced to rely 
on bottled water. There have been DWAs on Tyendinaga Mohawk 
Territory on Lake Ontario since 2003 and 2008. Despite Prime Min-
ister Justin Trudeau’s promise to end DWAs, much more needs to 
be done to ensure clean, safe water for First Nations. First Nations 
without clean water often rely on bottled water as a band-aid solu-
tion to reliable sources of clean, safe drinking water.

Different levels of government are responsible for different areas 
on water. The provincial government issues Permits to Take Water 
to companies like Nestlé while the federal government is respon-
sible for water on First Nations reserves. But both levels of gov-
ernment have continued to approve projects that threaten water 
without free, prior and informed consent as required by the UN 



Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples. Governments 
must coordinate to respect treaty rights, protect water sources and 
implement the human right to water.

Nestlé uses power and money to influence (global) 
water policy

Nestlé uses power and money to influence water policy. Nestlé is 
one of the world’s largest corporations, with annual revenue of $92 
billion, $9 billion of which is from the sale of its 52 bottled water 
brands.

Peter Brabeck, former Chairman of Nestlé and Chairman Emeritus 
of Nestlé S.A., has positioned himself as an “expert” on the global 
water crisis. Nestlé chairs the 2030 Water Resources Group and is 
a founding signatory of the CEO Water Mandate. The CEO Water 
Mandate, a public-private sector initiative launched by the United 
Nations in July 2007, puts corporations such as Nestlé, Coca-Cola, 
Suez and Veolia directly into a position of influence over global wa-
ter policy and presents a clear conflict of interest. Nestlé has been 
influential within powerful UN agencies that shape water policy.

Council of Canadians Honorary Chair Maude Barlow warns that it 
matters a great deal to the future of water in the world that current 
Nestlé Chairman Paul Bulcke avidly promotes private control of 

water. He uses his role with the World Bank’s Water Resources 
Group to promote commodifying the world’s water. Corporate Ac-
countability International reported that the group’s strategy is to 
insert the private sector into water management, one country at a 
time, through a combination of industry-funded research and direct 
partnerships with government agencies.

For more information:

waterislifealliance.net


